Minutes of the MWI Business Meeting

April 21, 2018

In attendance were Ed R. Recording Secretary, Rachel S. Treasurer,  Nate O. from the Wednesday Harvard Square meeting , Blair P. Vice Chair, Bob K. from the Wednesday Needham meeting, and Terri O. from the Tuesday Newton meeting, and Sue M from the Monday Holliston meeting.

Blair P. opened the meeting at 9:05 am. with the Serenity Prayer and an introduction of those present and the purpose of our meeting and its etiquette. Terri O. read the 12 Steps, Bob K. read the 12 Traditions, and  Ed R. read the Concept of the Month. There was a technical problem signing on to Zoom.

Bob K. and Terri O volunteered to review the minutes of the meeting.

Rachel S. gave the treasurer's report. Quarterly contributions to Region 6 and World Service were shared. Zoom was paid to complete our membership.

It was reported that the service positions for the 2018 MWI Retreat, June 8 to June 10, at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center in Wareham, MA. were filled. Half of the participants were already filled. There has been six scholarship requests to date. 
Nate O. reported on the website. The website is current with retreat news and payment method. Our pay pal account has been set up. The Zoom meeting number will be put up on the website. People signing up for the mail Blast is done automatically. We will buy the upgraded version of the mail server if it is a break in traditions to have the name of the mail server mentioned.
Lisa Dee P.W. will meet with an insurance representative on May 1st  to discuss liability insurance.

Nate O. reported on the Sponsor Bank. We would use a google excel sheet where people can add their names and make corrections. There should be a temporary column to have more people on the list with less of a time commitment. A sponsor coordinator will maintain the list and have a google phone number for contact information. Lisa D. will choose someone as a sponsor coordinator. Their term would be for 1 year.

The Sponsor Workshop will be on May 12th  at Newton Wellesley Hospital from 9:30 am to noon. Registration will begin at 9:00 am. The questions that will be dealt with are  “What do we do as a sponsor? How do you get a sponsor? What should a sponsee do?

Jen B. is organizing an Abstinence workshop for September 8th . The location is to be determined. It was suggested that it not be at Newton Wellesley Hospital so that people do not associate us with the hospital. Metro West Hospital is being considered. 

Nate O. suggested that we establish a Social Media Coordinator to establish an intergroup Facebook page, Twitter account, or Instagram account and maintain it for 1 year for  MWI. Notice of this will go out in the next Blast.

Ed R. and Nate O. attended the Region 6 Zoom conference on carrying the message and it will be made available to all intergroups. Ed R. also informed us that there is an OA Zoom meeting in development where people can call in or enter through Zoom . Participants can choose whether they want to appear on screen or turn off the video.

Rachel S. reported that a Big Book in 5 hours workshop is being planned for November 10th. A location is being sought.

Blair and Nate attended the Region 6 Assembly on April 14th . They reported that we should help publicize the Region 6 Convention October 26th -28th 2018. Full information is available on the region 6 website. There are Speaker Lists on the website also for events and meetings. There are webinars available  for youth campaigns at colleges, public information campaigns, and for carrying the message. There is a six-month requirement to be a delegate to the Region Assembly. There is a scholarship of $200 available to groups for a 12th Step within workshop and formats available for Return from Relapse and Welcome Back workshops. There has been a change in the Prudent Reserve to 25% of expenses. There has been a concern about  the  Traditions regarding use of non approved OA literature. When literature is aloud at meetings, the text should be read as written, including AA literature.

Contact information for all groups should also be updated.

The meeting adjourned at 10:35 am. with Rozanne's Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed R. Recording Secretary
